# NESTING AND LUNNASTING COMMUNITY COUNCIL

The Community Council met on Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> June 2021 by WebEx AT 7.30PM

#### 1.0 PRESENT-

Mr Willie Simpson (Chair) Mr Gary Leask

Mr Alistair Laurenson

Ex officio: Cllr A Cooper

Cllr E MacDonald

In Attendance Mrs E Ganson Clerk

**2.0 APOLOGIES** received from Mr M Duncan, Ms A Arnett, Mrs C Leask, Ms E Colley, Mr I Malcolmson and Mrs T Leask.

### 3.0 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr E MacDonald declared an Interest at Item 8 Planning Applications.

**4.0 MINUTES OF LAST MEETING- Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> May 2021**Agreed as correct on a motion by Mr Laurenson and seconded by Mr Leask.

#### 5.0 MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTE

None to note.

#### **6.0 POLICE REPORT**

None to note.

#### 7.0 FINANCES

The accounts are due to go to VAS for yearly audit. This will be arranged by Eva.

#### 8.0 PLANNING APPLICATIONS

2021/199/PPF- Installing of a 6kW Wind Turbine on a 9m Galvanised Steel Tower plus excavation of associated trench for electricity cable running back to the house at Brough, Nesting by Mr Bob Spanswick

No comments to make to this application.

## 9.0 ASCC MEETING- 9th June 2021

Mr Simpson had to send apologies for this meeting. He was sent out a recording of the meeting and reported that Fuel Poverty in the isles and also Election Publicity was discussed prior to the Community Council By-

Elections due in the next few months. Fixed links were also on the agenda. Next meeting will be on 14<sup>th</sup> September using Teams or Zoom. The new Community Council grant form had also been brought up but did not receive any uptake.

#### 10.0 COMMUNITY COUNCIL TRAINING email

Michael Duncan had emailed to say that Community Councillors requests for training should be in by 30<sup>th</sup> July.

Eva asked that these requests be in to her by 20<sup>th</sup> July, so they can be passed on.

## 11.0 QUESTIONS FOR VIKING ENERGY LIAISON GROUP

Two Community Councillors sent in questions which were passed to John Robertson, and replies were returned by Aaron Priest. The next Liaison Group meeting is  $20^{th}$  July so any further questions should be in by  $6^{th}$  July.

The meeting was due to be held in Whiteness and Weisdale Hall but due to difficulties with COVID this will now be online.

#### **12.0 AOCB**

SIC Roads Surface Dressing, Re-surfacing and Reconstruction Programme 2021 and Micro Surfacing Programme 2022

The works detailed for the area were noted.

#### 13.0 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 26 August 2021. Details of format will be confirmed as per guidelines for COVID, The meeting closed at 8.20pm.